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The Permanent Mission of Colombia to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the Summits Secretariat and hereby transmits to it Colombia’s comments on the Draft Agenda for the Roundtable with Civil Society and the Special Meeting of the Committee on Inter-American Summits Management and Civil Society Participation in OAS Activities, “Energy for Development.”

The Permanent Mission of Colombia to the Organization of American States avails itself of this opportunity to convey to the Summits Secretariat the renewed assurances of its highest consideration.
Washington, D.C., March 29, 2007
Summits Secretariat
Organization of American States 

Washington, D.C. 

Comments by Colombia on the Draft Agenda for the Roundtable
with Civil Society and the Special Meeting of the Committee on
Inter-American Summits Management and Civil Society Participation
in OAS Activities, “Energy for Development”
1. With regard to the pertinent documents to be taken into account for the Roundtable by civil society, the delegation of Colombia considers that they should be limited to official documents approved by the General Assembly and other bodies of the inter-American system.  Consequently, the draft Declaration of Panama, which is currently under negotiation, would not be presented.  However, Colombia suggests that any technical documents that the Secretariat has on energy for development be made available to civil society.
2. With regard to the subject areas for the meeting and the working groups, Colombia concurs that the main focus of the discussion should be energy for development.  This notwithstanding, the Roundtable could address the topics of promotion of democracy and good governance, promotion and protection of human rights, hemispheric security, and the fight against terrorism since these subjects are all part of the General Assembly’s agenda.
3. With regard to the breakdown of topics, Colombia thinks it might be better to refer to the topics of the working groups in a broad sense and to eliminate the subtopics, so as to allow for open discussion.
4. With regard to the title that appears in the document “Order of Business,” the delegation of Colombia considers that the word “challenges” should be deleted and that the title should be “Hemispheric Agenda” and the subtitle, “Energy for Development.”
5. Colombia agrees with the proposal to merge topics 2 and 3 on the Order of Business.
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